
 
 

 

 
From the Chief Executive 
 
 
John Russell 
Senior Director, Strategy, Finance and Infrastructure 
Ofwat 
11 Westferry Circus 
Canary Wharf 
London E14 4HD 
 
Sent by email to: customerfocus@ofwat.gov.uk                                   20 February 2023 
 
 
Dear John 
 
Re December Freeze-Thaw  
 
Thank you for your letter of 16 January asking us to set out how we prepared for and responded to the 
freeze-thaw event in mid-December 2022.  
 
I am pleased to be able to report that the freeze-thaw event was prepared for well throughout the 
Anglian region, with the lessons learned from the Beast from the East event on communications and 
operational response having been taken on board and mainstreamed throughout the company.  
 
This meant that, whilst we had to cope with the impact of the severe weather on our assets, we 
maintained almost seamless operations throughout. A minor issue around the Haddenham area was the 
only exception, which we reported to Ofwat at the time. And here, we managed the situation so that the 
impact on our customers was minimal, with no customers being off water for an extended period. We 
provided alternative supplies to all customers on the Priority Services Register (PSR) at short notice, 
additional bottled water stations were deployed as a precautionary measure and no compensation 
needing to be paid.  
 
The feedback on the quality of our response and communications during the Haddenham incident was 
very positive, and I have thanked those members of teams across the company who pulled together to 
support front line colleagues in providing assistance to customers as needed, ensuring communications 
were clear and up to date.  
 
Your letter asked for some specific details, which I set out below. As ever, we would be happy to discuss 
any of these points further with you if helpful, and to contribute to ongoing lessons learned reviews. 
 
a) Details of the impact of the freeze thaw in your company area 

As mentioned above, the only part of our region where we saw customers with any material interruption 
to supply during the freeze-thaw event was in the Haddenham area. This event has contributed 32 
seconds to our interruptions to supply score for the current financial year. The underlying cause was a 
burst on a 16” main supplying two of our WTW assets. Approximately 9,559 properties experienced 
either supply interruption or low water pressure, with the worst affected being returned to supply in less 
than 12 hours. 
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